From: Jonathan Newsome <jnewsome@opb.org>

Sent: Thursday, May 5, 2022 12:27 PM

To: Clarence Beverage <CBeverage@CommTechRF.com>; Matt Schiller <mschiller@opb.org>

Cc: Erik Swanson <eswanson@hatdaw.com>

Subject: RE: [External] FW: KJYY-LD Minor Change Application FCC file 0000189508 filed 04192022
Pending Status

Clarence.

Between your studies and some numbers that Erik ran for us, we have determined that the
application as filed best protects our viewers who can only receive our DRT on CH29 and who are
shadowed from CH10 KOPB-TV.

OPB prefers that KJYY move forward with the build as filed.

Please let us know when you light up the new antenna so we can verify that real world conditions
match the math.

Thanks for the partnership on this.

-J

Jonathan Newsome
Senior Director of Technology

OPB | 7140 S Macadam Ave | Portland, OR 97219



